## Minutes for SAC Meeting - Tuesday, February 6, 2018 - 3:15 at Remington conference room

**Members present:** Carolyn Leyes, Lori McCoy, Lisa Fillo, Michelle Patchen, Suzy Ancell, Mary Shaw, Jaimie Minett, Amanda Ogilvy, Amy Ward

The minutes were approved from our meeting on January 22, 2018.

**Good things to report**: PBIS assemblies were well received and improvement was noted in playground behavior. Consultant feedback from her last visit was favorable - we are in year 2 of the grant and look forward to continued growth. We are enjoying the last week of our All Remington Reads school-wide event, Charlotte's Web. Our Visible Learning implementation is focusing on Mighty Mustang Learner characteristics - how students can best learn and own their learning.

**DAAC report**: Amanda shared the DAAC's meeting happenings. District surveys were shared; professional learning feedback and staff salary satisfaction. Staff responses showed that the longer the staff employed in the district, the more dissatisfied the employee. Surveys are confidential. Peter Hilts shared his report to include a different sub pool option handled by an independent, private company. This new approach will need CDE approval. Kevin Butcher (BOE president) stated that a new funding stream proposed may bring in \$3-4 million that may be denied by the board due to its unfair calculation.

**PTSA report:** We are in the process of selling smelly pencils/pens for Valentine's Day. The group has \$8000 in funds; a new president for the 2018-19 school year is needed to continue PTSA.

**Budget presentation:** Lisa reported that our MLO budget may have remaining funds. The balance will be shared when all receipts are in, and SAC will discuss possible expenditures at a later meeting. The Sand Creek Zone budgeting slide show was shown with our zone leader, Sean Dorsey, narrating. Lisa reiterated that 85% of our budget cover salaries and benefits. She reported that our F&R population is over 39% and we currently do not receive Title 1 funding.

**Teacher reports:** Lisa reported for special education that our SPED populations are increasing (as they are statewide). The state and district are addressing the issue. Amy Ward reported for kindergarten that students are learning about sight words along with Columbus and the pilgrims. One hundred day is this Thursday and math is working on number bonds. Fifth grade is working on Reformation in their current CKLA unit. Lori McCoy shared that second grade will begin the Civil War in CKLA. In math, second graders finished addition and subtraction; and the grade level began math interventions last month.

Our next meeting will be March 6th at 3:15 in the Remington conference room. The April 26th SAC meeting will be at Remington.

The meeting adjourned at 4:05.